
 

 

Cherwell League Management Meeting Minutes  

Thursday 17th April 2014 at BNOCC, Akeman Street, Bicester. 

Attendees – Clive Ricks, Steve Brain, Richard Giles, Len Payne, Gary Murton, David Pryor, Tony Lord, 

Stuart Misseldine 

Apologies – Nick Pykett, Les Addison 

Matters Arising 
 
Clive Ricks and Stephen Brain will attend the HCPL Link Meeting on 30th April. 
 
Correspondence 
 
Cumnor had raised an issue regarding registration. GM will deal with. 
 
Finance 
 
There was £35,811.37 in the main account, £938.33 in the business reserve account and £288.44 in 
the Pay Pal account. 
  
HCPL/TVL 
 
There was a discussion regarding the HCPL and the TVL. 
 
Captains’ and Umpires’ Meeting 
 
The Captains’ meeting will be held on 24th April at BNOCC and the Secretary was asked to send a 
reminder to all clubs. 
 
TL raised a number of issues that will be discussed at both meetings. 
 
CR was keen to ensure that everyone was aware that there was more than one method of lodging a 
complaint. One was via the umpires report and another was if a club lodged a complaint after a 
game had taken place. The second method, if used, would require separate reports from both 
standing umpires. 
 
There followed a discussion of a recommendation put forward by the Umpire Sub Committee 
regarding interpretation of the wide rule. 
 



It was decided that at the upcoming Umpires’ meeting Ian Royle would be asked to demonstrate 
wides based on the current CCL rules. 
 
The £40 umpires match fee was discussed and it was agreed to discuss this further at future MM’s. 
 
40th Anniversary Season 
 
We have been informed by the supplier that the CCL stumps had arrived in the country but had not 
yet cleared customs. If they do not arrive with us by the Captains’ meeting there will be a logistical 
problem with delivery. Collection points may need to be arranged. 
 
The team shirts should arrive by 24th April and the flag is being manufactured. 
 
A supplier of kit had requested permission to have a portable shop at the six-a-side venues. It was 
agreed to offer them this facility and more details will be released nearer to the date of the event. 
 
The CCL handbooks had gone to print and will be completed by the 24th April. 
 
The date and venue for the 4oth Anniversary Dinner have been agreed and full details will be 
released once a speaker has been engaged. 
 
Website 
 
The new version of the website will go live on April 20th.  
 
Sub-Committees 
 
The issues discussed at the recent Umpires’ Sub-committee meeting have been previously referred 
to in these minutes. 
 
AOB 
 
DP suggested that a Batsman and Bowler of the Month award is put into place along with season’s 
best awards. This was agreed unanimously. 
 
Future Meetings 
 
Management Meeting 15th May. 
 
All meetings will be held at Bicester & North Oxford Cricket Club, Akemen Street, Bicester and 
commence at 7.30pm. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 


